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PROPOSED CHANGE OF AUDITORS

The Board announces that an ordinary resolution will be proposed at the AGM to
appoint Baker Tilly as the new auditor of the Company to fill the vacancy arising

from the retirement of Deloitte as the Company’s auditor at the AGM and to hold

office until the conclusion of the next annual general meeting of the Company.

The board of directors (the “Board”) of Fong’s Industries Company Limited (the
“Company” and together with its subsidiaries, the “Group™) announces that Deloitte
Touche Tohmatsu (“Deloitte), the Company’s auditor, will retire at the forthcoming
annual general meeting of the Company (the “AGM”) to be convened in due course
and will not seek for re-appointment. For the purpose of maintaining good corporate
governance, the Board also considers that the Company’s auditor should be changed
after an appropriate time. Since Deloitte has been the auditor of the Group since
1990, the Board considers that it is an appropriate time to change the Company’s
auditor for the year ending 31 December 2012. An ordinary resolution will be
proposed to the Company’s shareholders (the “Shareholders”) at the AGM for
appointing Baker Tilly Hong Kong Limited (“Baker Tilly”) as the new auditor of the
Company to fill the vacancy arising from the retirement of Deloitte and to hold office

until the conclusion of the next annual general meeting of the Company.



Deloitte had completed the audit on the financial statements of the Company and of
the Group for the year ended 31 December 2011 and have not yet commenced any
audit work for the financial year ending 31 December 2012. Deloitte confirmed that
there are no circumstances connected with their ceasing to hold office which they
considered should be brought to the attention of the Shareholders and creditors of the
Company.

Both the Board and the audit committee of the Company are not aware of any matters
in relation to the retirement of Deloitte as the Company’s auditor that should be

brought to the attention of the Shareholders and creditors of the Company.

The Board would like to thank Deloitte for their past services provided to the
Company.

A circular containing, among other matters, the information on the proposed change
of auditors and a notice convening the AGM will be despatched to the Shareholders in

due course.
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